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of South Carolina, Inc. President and CEO

Department of Heatth & Human Services
QFFICE OF THE DIRECTOP
March 19,2010 /

Emma Forkner, Director
William Wells, Deputy Director
SCDHHS

P.O. Box 8206

Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Ms. Forkner and Mr. Wells:

Thank you for the opportunity last week to share our concerns regarding the Healthy
Connections Kids rates anticipated for April 1, 2010. We indicated that due to pent-up
demand and adverse selection we are experiencing much greater than anticipated medical
costs. This is the case to such a degree that we require a 15% rate increase in order to
break even on First Choice Kids. We appreciate the fact that you have agreed to consider

a possible further rate increase supported by the data we are sharing with you regarding
this adverse risk.

We understand that additional time and data analysis is needed for that consideration to
occur. In recognition of the need for additional time, we plan to sign the April 1, 2010
Healthy Connections Kids contract and allow 30 days for rate review. If we are unable to
achieve a rate that allows us to maintain financial viability, we will provide notice of
termination of our Healthy Connections Kids contract on April 30, 2010, with an
effective termination date of J uly 31, 2010.

In order to reduce member impact, we are requesting that First Chojce Kids be closed to
new membership - both choice and auto-assignment, effective May 1, 2010. We would,
however, continue to accept First Choice members that qualify for transfer to First
Choice Kids.

While we are committed to improving access to quality and cost-effective health care for
children, we cannot jeopardize fulfillment of our overall mission. We look forward to our
continuing discussions.

Sincerely yours,

J. Michael Jernigan .
President & CEO PO Box 40849

Charleston, SC 29423

(843) 569-4600

FAX (843) 569-7228

mike.jernigan @selecthealthofsc.com

www.selecthealthofsc.com



